
St. Elizabeth of the Trinity Parish 
 

Holy Family  
Church 

 

Holy Ghost  
Church 

 
Immaculate Heart of 

Mary Church 

 
St. Jude’s  
Church 

    

52 Falkland St 
Moncton, NB 

E1E 4S8 
Tel:  854-6099 

2 Church St 
Riverside-Albert, NB 

E4H 3W8 
Tel:  882-1123 

5 Fatima Dr 
Riverview, NB 

E1B 2X8 
Tel:  386-6178 

3062 Main St 
Salisbury, NB 

E4J 2L5 
Tel:  372-4748 

 

Mass Times 
Mondays at 9:00 a.m. at Holy Family Church, Moncton 

Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Riverview 
Fridays at 2:00 p.m. at Peoples Park Tower Chapel, Moncton 

Saturdays Sundays 
4:00 p.m. at Holy Ghost Church 

7:00 p.m. at Holy Family Church 
  8:30 a.m. at St. Jude’s Church  

10:30 a.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 
Private confessions at Immaculate Heart of Mary on Saturday afternoons from 1:00 – 1:30 p.m. 

 

Welcome to Our Parish!  

 

 

If you are new to our church or just visiting, we are pleased to have 
you share in this celebration of the Eucharist!  If you would like to 

join our parish, you can do so online on our website 
(www.setmoncton.com) or registration forms are available at the 

parish office.  Please give us a call, 386-6178! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Sunday Evenings in May 
May is the month in our tradition where we pay special attention to Mary. Please join us on 
Sunday, May 27th at Immaculate Heart of Mary as we gather for our final Sunday of evening 
prayer.  There will be Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament, the Rosary will be prayed, as well as, 

the Litany of Loreto.  Fr. Charlie will be presiding and we will begin at 6:30 p.m. 

 
The Prayer Shawl Ministry will be meeting for their last gathering of the season on Tuesday,  
May 29th at the Dan Bohan Centre at 7:00 p.m. Bring your shawls and works-in-progress for an 
evening of sharing, prayer and fellowship! 

 

 

Most Holy 
Trinity 

May 27th, 2018 

Please pray for the family and loved ones of Lois Brown, sister of Carol Lunney.  May her 
family feel the warm and strengthening presence of God. 
 

 

Heavenly Father, we call on you to let the warmth of your healing love pass through those in 
need.   Today, we pray for Kimberly Ann Gauvin, daughter-in-law of Lillianne Gauvin . 
 

http://www.setmoncton.com/


Liturgies for the week of May 28th– June 3rd, 2018 

Peoples Park Tower Chapel 

Friday, June 1st  2:00 p.m. James McKinnon (Anniv) – Elaine 

Holy Ghost Church   

 Saturday, June 2nd  4:00 p.m. Margaret Steeves – Lester and Melda Rossiter 

Holy Family Church 

 Monday, May 28th  9:00 a.m. Doris Maillet – Aldéa Surette 

 Saturday, June 2nd  7:00 p.m. Edward Saulnier – Betty Lou Remington 

St. Jude’s Church 

Sunday, June 3rd  8:30 a.m. For the People 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 

 Wednesday, May 30th  9:00 a.m. Sr. Laura Cormier – IHM Prayer Group 

         Sunday, June 3rd  10:30 a.m. Marie and John Feeney - Angela 
 

Daily Readings (May 28th – June 3rd, 2018) 
Monday 1 Peter 1:3-9  Mark 10:17-27 

Tuesday  1 Peter 1:10-16  Mark 10:28-31 

Wednesday   1 Peter 1:18-25  Mark 10:32-45 

Thursday (Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary) Romans 12:9-16  Luke 1:39-56 

Friday (St. Justin) 1 Peter 4:7-13  Mark 11:11-25 

Saturday  Jude 17-25  Mark 11:27-33 

Sunday (Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and      

   Blood of Christ) 
Exodus 24:3-8 Hebrews 9:11-15 Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 

 

Food Basket Challenge 
Holy Ghost and Immaculate Heart of Mary – We are 

in need of snacks for the children (juice 
packs, applesauce, pudding cups, 
children's yogurt) 

St. Jude’s - crackers, cereal, condiments, 
instant coffee, Kraft dinner 
Holy Family - instant rice, powdered coffee creamer; 
beef bouillon, canned or powdered milk and juice 
boxes and margarine for the House of Nazareth.   

Thank you!! 

Generous and loving God, You call us to 
be disciples of your Son Jesus and good 
stewards of your many gifts. Open our 
minds and hearts to a greater awareness 

and deeper appreciation of your countless blessings. 
Transform us through the power of your Spirit to nurture 
a stewardship way of life marked by faith-filled 
prayer, service to our neighbour, and generous sharing. 
Teach us to be faithful servants of your gifts. With Mary’s 
help, may we return ten-fold the gifts entrusted to us. We 
pray through Christ our Lord.  Amen.  

                                     Bishop Robert Morneau 
 

Planning for the Summer!  Have you considered making your offering by PAD? Besides being convenient, using 
PAD for your offering ensures regular givings to help our church’s ministry even when you 
are away! You will be providing our parish with a dependable flow of contributions, which 
increases our overall financial stability. Why not participate in PAD?  

Please call Anne at the parish office at 386-6178.  The process is simple, secure and convenient. 
 

Vacation Bible School 2018! 
Mark your calendars because this year's VBS will be held from June 25th-29th at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish!  Our VBS is open to children from any parish 
having finished Kindergarten up to sixth grade as of June 2018.  Registration will 
open in the next couple of weeks.  The theme this year is           

Shipwrecked: Rescued by Jesus! 
For more information contact Karen at 387-4198 or Trevor at 857-4879. 

 



ATTENTION THOSE IN GRADE 12!   The GRAD MASS will be on Sunday June 10th at 10:30 a.m. at 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  Letters have been sent out regarding the details but if you know 
of someone who didn’t receive a letter and should have, please call the Catechism office at 387-4198 
or email Karen at ihmccatechism@rogers.com. 

 

Please note, the Parish Office will be closing at Noon on Friday, June 1st in preparation for David Haas.  Exciting!! 

 

Exploring our Faith 
The gesture of the Sign of the Cross, an outward profession of faith, and the words  "In the name 
of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit. Amen" identifies Catholics worldwide. From 
childhood, we are reminded of the significance of the words, "Father, Son and Holy Spirit - the 
Most Holy Trinity." It is also the principle mystery of the Catholic faith - the love of God, the 
Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. God is not solitude, but perfect communion. 

On Trinity Sunday, rather than try to 'solve' the mystery, let us ask how open we are to it:  the mystery of God 
loving us, desiring to be part of our lives, to live in our hearts, to be one with us; the mystery of God inviting us to 
share in the life of the Trinity: Father, Son and Holy Spirit. 

Our God has three persons, three roles pointing to three separate sources of action. We see God as FATHER, a 
loving and compassionate Father - not a daunting, patriarchal figure but one easily approached and He is the 
Creator and Giver of all life. He is the One who cares, the Father of truth, the Father of love and compassion, the 
Father of justice. 

We see God as SON, who in an extraordinary way came to live among us. In the Son as a human being, we can see, 
hear and touch God. We see something of the nature of our God as Jesus heals the sick, identifies with weak and 
socializes with the sinful. We see Him challenge the dehumanizing values that form the fabric of most of our lives 
and we learn many valuable 'lessons' from this Jesus. 

We see God as SPIRIT becoming as it were the soul of His people.  All the good we do, all our work; our acts of love, 
joy, patience, kindness, goodness, gentleness, self-control, faithfulness; our works of social development and social 
welfare; our care of the sick, the weak - all are the work of God's Spirit working in and through us. Wherever there 
is love, there is the Spirit of God at work. 

As a human each of us is made up of body, mind and spirit - three forms in one being. Three can be one and at the 
same time one can be three. Let us continue to reflect on our experience of God, continue to trust in the goodness 
and love of God our Father, our Creator. Continue to believe in Christ, the Son of God, our Brother, Reconciler, 
Redeemer. Continue to have hearts open to the promptings of the Holy Spirit, our Guide who leads us to the 
knowledge of the truth to a deeper understanding of God, of ourselves and to a more intimate relationship and 
communion with God. 

"The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all." 

Think of these words the next time you make the sign of the Cross or see it manifested by others - this tribute to 
the Most Holy Trinity that we are celebrating today.  

                                                                    Cathy Keirstead  
 

RCIA stands for “Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults”. RCIA requires a modest commitment in time 
but we think you will find the process a lot easier than you might expect. In addition, we have found that 
everyone who becomes involved, young or old, highly religious or moderately so, finds it to be a 

wonderful experience! 
An invitation is extended to... 

 those who are unbaptized 
 those baptized in the Catholic Church but have not received the sacraments of Eucharist and/or Confirmation 
 those baptized in another Christian Church who are interested in learning more about the Catholic Church 

We generally meet every second and fourth Wednesday of the month in the evenings from 6:45-8:00 p.m. 
Participants gather for sharing of the Sunday mass scripture readings. You are welcome to join us at any time 
throughout the year.  To find out more, please contact the parish office at 386-6178. We will set up a date to meet 
with you to discuss your desire to take a closer look at the Catholic faith community. 

mailto:ihmccatechism@rogers.com


Parish Appreciation!  Thank you for the "Thank You". Last Thursday evening an appreciation event was held for 
 many of the people involved in the various ministries within our parish grouping. The 
 fellowship, food and entertainment were first-class and everyone could see that Phil and the 
 staff were enjoying themselves as much as we were!  It was obviously a thank you from the 
 heart and the presence of His Grace, Valéry?  Well, that was just the icing on the birthday cake!   
 (and who knew that Anne could sing?)  
 

St. Jude’s Church 
Undercover Ministry! - During the month of May we will be collecting personal 
care items for local families and youth.  The following items can be dropped in the 
HOPE CHEST in the foyer of the church: (Travel or regular size) 

Shampoo & Conditioner, Body and Hand lotion, Mouthwash, Soap & Body Wash, 
Shavers (for both men and women), Shaving cream (for both men and women), Toothpaste (for both 
adults and children), Toothbrushes (for both adults and children), Sunscreen & bug spray & facecloths. 

For your convenience there will be personal care items for sale at the back of the church.   Thank you all! 
 

Holy Family Senior’s Club 

Mark your calendars for Thursday, June 21st and join the Holy Family Seniors for a wonderful 
bus trip to Kings Landing!  The bus will be leaving the Holy Family parking lot at 8:00 a.m. 
sharp and will return at approximately 8:00 p.m.  There will be a few fun stops along the way 

and then we should arrive in Kings Landing just after lunch for our guided tour!  You can explore on your own too – 
up to you!  After supper at a local restaurant, we’ll be back on the road to come home.  For tickets and information, 
contact Marg Mulroy at 386-2616. 
 

Holy Ghost Church 
June 17th Anniversary Mass at 10:30 a.m. and please, if we have missed you it is not on 
purpose! We would love to see you and have you attend the BBQ! We are asking $20 to help 
offset the cost and you can contact Sandra Nelson at 882-2626 or Loretta Elderkin at  
381-5864. We need to finalize numbers, so please call soon.  Your choice of steak or chicken!  
 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Church 
LAST CHANCE BEFORE SEPTEMBER - On Sunday, June 3rd, the Knights will be hosting our last after-
Mass, Sunday brunch before September! In addition to the regular breakfast fare, there will be a 
selection of frozen soups available for take-out. These soups are great for the cottage, the camper or 
just to have for lunch at home. Gluten-free pancakes are available on request! 

 

Community 
Lobster Supper (chicken available) 

Sunday, June 10th from 3:30- 6:00 p.m. at 
the Richibouctou-Village Golden Age Club. 
(4039 Route 505)  Complete supper 
includes two lobsters for $20 or chicken 

supper for $13.  Take-out too!  Call Rose-Marie-523-
6156 or Simone-523-6161. This is a parish fundraiser!  
All are welcome! 

The WAK (Moncton) Chapter of the Irish Canadian 
Cultural Association is pleased to offer three 
$500 scholarships this year: the Gerry 
McCarthy Memorial Scholarship, the Rev. 
Peter McKee Memorial Scholarship and the 

Dan and Marie McGee Medical Science Scholarship. 
Please contact irishroom@rogers.com or St Bernard's 
parish office.  Deadline is June 1, 2018. 

A GREAT FATHER’S DAY GIFT - The MetroTones Pop Chorus will host an evening of The BEST of MetroTones’ 
music at their 18th annual charity concert on Saturday, June 16th at 7:30 p.m.  At the Wesleyan 
Celebration Centre in support of Open Sky Co-operative, a local agency assisting adults with mental 

health challenges.  Tickets ($10 plus non-perishable food items) available at Jean Coutu Pharmacies; 
Read’s Newsstands (Mt. Road and Riverview); People’s Park Tower Variety; Sobeys (Vaughan Harvey 

Blvd); Chorus Members.  For more information:  384-0225 or visit metrotones.org.   

 



Weekly Collection for all Churches 
Peoples Park Tower Chapel 

Church Support $309.00; Loose $50.00 
Maintenance Fund $55.00 

Holy Family (incl PADs) 
Church Support $1352.60; Loose $92.00 

Maintenance Fund $67.00 

Holy Ghost Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $362.00; Papal Charities $20.00 

Anniversary Donations $220.00 

 St. Jude’s Church (incl PADs) 
Church Support $413.00; Loose $30.00 

 
Immaculate Heart of Mary Church (incl PADs) 

Church Support $4276.50; Loose $277.00 
Property Upkeep $510.50; Youth $41.75 

Social Action $222.50 

Thank you for your gifts to all of our churches! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

From the Offices of Faith Development, Liturgy and Youth Faith Development 
Ellen at 857- 9952 or ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com; Trevor at 857-4879 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com 

 Deb at liturgymoncton@gmail.com 
 

Please note that the English offices for the Archdiocese of Moncton are now at 45 York Street.   
Contact information for Deb, Ellen and Trevor remains the same. 

The Office of Faith Development will close on May 25th, 2018 and reopen on August 27th, 2018 
 
With Gratitude & Thanksgiving: Time with David Haas The Archdiocese of Moncton is pleased to host David 

Haas, well known composer of contemporary liturgical music (including: You are Mine, Blest 
Are They, and We Have Been Told), in concert on Friday, June 1st, at 7 p.m. at Immaculate 
Heart of Mary Church. Admission: $20 (cash only). Doors open at 6:30pm. Please note: a 
collection will be taken up for Music ministry Alive (MMA) Scholarship Fund for youth and 
adult music ministry formation.  On Saturday, June 2nd, from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. David 
will facilitate a workshop and retreat for Music Ministers. This day is offered free of 
charge to music ministers within our diocese. Advance registration only (Deadline is May 
25th). Lunch will be provided. Visit www.diomoncton.ca for registration and other 
information. CDs, music and books by David will be available for purchase before and after 

the concert, and on Saturday as well. 
Music Directors!  Davis Haas will also meet with Directors of Music Ministry on Friday afternoon, June 1st, 
from 1 – 3 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church. Visit www.diomoncton.ca to register for this session. 
 
Save the date: Tending the Soil, Tending the Sower 2018, a day of formation for all catechists, takes place on 

Saturday, September 8th, from 9:00 to 4:30 p.m. at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church.  This day 
will be of special interest to all catechists in the diocese, especially those involved in coaching parents, 
RCIA, baptismal preparation, marriage preparation.  Details concerning registration and sessions 
offered will appear in your bulletins in late August or may be found on-line at 

www.diomoncton.ca/en/. 

Memorial gifts are a special way to give to the life and work of your church. These 
gifts can be made in memory of a loved one or to honour a living person. Please 
contact the parish office at any time if you have questions or if you wish to make a 
gift. During the month of May 2018, donations were made in loving memory of the 
following dearly departed:  

Lil Wilson by Pat and Warren Whitehouse (IHMC) 
Michael Milbery by Pat and Warren Whitehouse (IHMC) 

mailto:ellen.diocesemoncton@gmail.com
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 OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 

In the mountains of Bavaria, roughly 100 km south of Munich, is a place called Oberammergau.  In 1632-
33, the bubonic plague was ravaging that region of Germany and the village residents prayed together, 
asking God to help them.  They promised God that if He would spare them, they would honour Him by 
producing a play, a play about the suffering, death and resurrection of Christ.  And they vowed to produce 
this play every 10 years, for all of eternity!  God answered the villager’s prayers and in keeping their part 
of the vow, their very first Passion Play was performed in 1634.  
 

The play is now performed during every year ending in zero, meaning that in 2020, the 42nd Passion Play 
will take place in Oberammergau!  The production involves over 2000 performers, musicians and stage 
technicians, all residents of the village and we invite you to be part of this very special event! 

Want to learn more?   
Join us on Sunday, June 10th 

at Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Church at 2:00 p.m. for an 

information session! 

GERMANY*****POLAND***CZECH REPUBLIC 

This pilgrimage is set for September 2020, but bookings for the 
world famous Passion Play in Oberammergau are quickly filling up, 
as tickets are sold all over the world!  We need to act now!  
 
Apart from the district of Bavaria, Germany, our trip will take us 
to Poland’s two largest cities, Warsaw and Krakow and then on to 
Wadowice, the birth place of Pope Saint John Paul II.  While in 
Poland, we will visit the monastery of St. Maximilian Kolbe, the 
priest who volunteered to die in place of a stranger in Auschwitz, 
which is also on our tour! We will be visiting the world’s oldest 
operating salt mine in Wielickza, Poland as well as many other 
historic sites. Our trip will even take us to three remarkable cities 
in the beautiful Czech Republic including its capital, Prague! 

Liliana Trail (travel consultant) at 386-8954 or  
Fr. Phil Mulligan at 386-6737 

 


